TOWN BOARD MEETING (ROUGH DRAFT)
May 17, 2023

Meeting was called to order at 4:00 PM

Attending the meeting were Chairman Denise Thomas, Supervisor Kevin Behnke, Supervisor Kelly
Christiansen, Treasurer Paulette Vogt, and Dave Mueller Road Supervisor. Alyssa Grotegut, Secretary,
was excused.

Verification of posting-affidavit on file.

Discussion on the culvert bids from Alfson Excavating, Bilman Construction, Stemper Excavating,
Essential Sewer & Water, and CJL Excavating resulted in all the bids to be thrown out due to the way
that the bids were submitted to the Town of Newton, a motion was made by Supervisor Behnke to have
all the culverts rebid as each culvert project separately. Supervisor Christiansen second. Motion carried
by Supervisors Behnke and Christiansen. The Road Supervisor was instructed by the Supervisors to post
a rebid on all culvert projects with each culvert bid individually with the date of May 30" that all sealed
bids needed to be received. The board will hold a Board Meeting on May 31, 2023, at 4:00 PM to open
the bids.

A short discussion on Orchard Lane traffic was discussed. Supervisor Christiansen will be meeting with
the city to see what can be done with heavy truck traffic they would likely be using on that road.

Chairman Thomas informed the board of the sludge hauling that the city would like to do in the town.
She will continue to work with the Mayor’s office on the issue.

Respectfully,
Denise Thomas, Chairman



